
OUR VISION 

Our Parish leads and supports all members on their journey of faith. 
 

OUR MISSION 

We welcome and engage everyone in our faith community at 
Holy Saviour so that all may feel at home. 

We provide opportunities for people to encounter God 
through liturgy and community. 

We actively live God’s message of love and justice in a way that is 
relevant for today. 

PARISH PRAYER 

God of all creation, may your Spirit inspire us to do your will.  Bless us in your service, strengthen us in our 
support of each other.  Unite us as we grow in faith and love, to be a welcoming, caring community, 

enabling all to flourish, especially our children and the most vulnerable. 
This we pray in the name of our Holy Saviour, Jesus Christ, the Lord.  Amen. 

PARISH PRIEST 
Rev Fr Julian Langridge 

Julian.langridge@cam.org.au 
 
 

SCHOOL PRINCIPAL 
Mr Steve Evans 

principal@hsvs.catholic.edu.au 

HOLY SAVIOUR PARISH 
GLEN WAVERLEY NORTH 
765 Highbury Road, Vermont South 3133 

Presbytery:  5 Sherwood Rise, Vermont South, 3133 
Telephone: 9401 6340 

Website:  https://holysaviourparishvs.com.au/ 
Email:  glenwaverleynorth@cam.org.au 

Sunday Mass:  765 Highbury Road, Vermont South 3133 

Weekend & Weekday Masses: 
Weekend:  Saturday: 6.00pm, Sunday:  10.00am 

Weekday Masses:  Tuesday:  6.30pm; Wednesday, Thursday & Friday:  9.10am 

Reconciliation:  By Appointment Only 

SUNDAY 13TH JUNE 2021—ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME-YEAR B 

RECENTLY DECEASED:  Norm D’Souza 

 

ANNIVERSARIES:  Herry Hermans, Tom Quinn, 
Audrey Donovan 

 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK:  Xavier Da Gama, 
Graeme Potter, Sharon Dobson, Quinn Chong, Pat 
Young, Jack Styring, Jill Clarke 

CHURCH CHAIRS AVAILABLE 

You are welcome 
to take home as 
many as chair as 
you want.  The 
chairs can be 

linked together or 
use as a 

single chair.  
Please contact the 

Parish office if 
you want to take 

some chairs. 
If you wish, you 

are most welcome 
to make a ‘small’ 
donation to Holy 
Saviour St Vin-

cent de Paul 
group. 

Please place 

donations in a 
sealed envelope addressed to SVDP and can be dropped 

into the mailbox slot at the parish office door. 
 

Thank You 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL 

WINTER APPEAL 2021 

19/20 JUNE 

The Holy Saviour St Vincent de Paul 
Conference will be conducting its 
Winter Appeal NEXT weekend 

and we need your help. 
 

The Conference is looking for financial and material 
assistance.  There will be Appeal Envelopes at 

each Mass and donations can be cheque, credit 
card or cash. 

Please drop your donations in a box provided by 
the church exit doors. 

 

You can also donate online via 
vinnies.org.au and click on the “DONATE” button 

and then fill in the following details: 
 

In the Comment section: 
Please insert: 

Glen Waverleynorth Conference No. 462 

(Holy Saviour Parish) 
 

Receipts for financial donations will be available. 
 

Material help in the form of non perishable food 
items, with a long use by / best befoe dates, would 

also be of considerable assistance. 
 

You can make a difference to 

people living in desperate need. 
 

Enquiries:  Please contact Kevin, 0422 296 819 



COLLECTIONS FOR WEEK BEGINNING 

MONDAY 31/05/21 TO SUNDAY 6/6/21: 
2021 Current Weekly Pledge:  $3082.16 

 

1st Collection (Presbytery) includes cash, direct deb-
its, credit cards:  $240.00 

2nd Collection (Thanksgiving Envelopes):  $ 

2nd Collection (Credit Cards/Direct Debits):  
$5437.50 

 

Thank you for your ongoing financial support of 
the Presbytery & Thanksgiving Collections during 

these challenging times. 

PARISH GROUPS  CONTACT: 

Thanksgiving Queries Parish Office 9401 6340 

Management / Finance Shirley Wood 0450 129 768 

Liturgy Group Parish Office 9401 6340 

Lectors Co ordinator Shirley Wood 0450 129 768 

Bereavement Group Judy Clarke 9955 4600 

Mass Co ordinator Kevin Burt 0497 819 838 

St Vincent De Paul Group Parish Office 9401 6340 

Family Groups  Terry Eastwood 9802 1258 

Third World Interest Group Gerald Burke 0408 315 471 

Child Safety Officers Damien Aile 0418 587 136 

 Marlene Fernandes 0400 290 371 

 

Multi Purpose Hall Hire 

Contact:  Holy Saviour School, 9803 6828 

LIVING THE WORD 

REFLECTION GROUP 

An opportunity to continue 
your Lenten Journey as we 
read, reflect & discuss the 
relevance of the Sunday 
Readings in our daily life. 

Come & join us 
Friday fortnightly at 

10.30am in the 
TENNIS CENTRE. 

 

Next meeting:  18th June 

 

We are a Reflection NOT a Study Group. 
Inquiries:  Maree:  0402 043 164, 

Deidre:  0403 953 638 

PARISH BIBLE STUDY GROUP 

Weekly meetings on Thursdays  
at 7.30pm in the Meeting Room. 
TOPIC:  The Book of Wisdom 

Newcomers very welcome. 
Questions? 

Contact Marion at: marionfcjmu@gmail.com 

HUMOUR 

A priest was giving a lesson on the 23rd Psalm to a 
group of children.  He noticed that Little Johnny 
seemed upset by the verse, “Surely, goodness and 
mercy will follow me all the days of my life.” 

“What’s wrong, Johnny?” the priest asked. 
“Well,” replied Little Johnny, “I’m not worried about 
goodness and mercy, but I’m not sure I’d like Shirley 
following me around all the time.” 

PARISH MASSES IN THE CHURCH 
COVID-19 GUIDLELINES 

UPDATED:  10TH JUNE 2021 

 

INDOOR SERVICES: 
The numbers for our indoor masses: 

up to Maximum of 50 people plus 1 Faith 
Leader 

 
MASS ATTENDANCE FOR WEEKEND MASSES 

 

REGISTRATION:  Complete online with names, 
phone numbers and QR Code upon arrival 

 
SANITISING:  Entering into the church and prior 

to receiving communion 
 

FACE MASKS:  be worn except during reading and 
reception of Communion 

 
COMMUNION:  in the HAND ONLY 

 
PHYICIAL DISTANCING:  1.5m at all times 

 
ENTRANCE DOORS:  will be locked at the start 

of Mass 
 

NEWSLETTERS:  Please take it home with you 
 

COLLECTIONS:  at the end of mass and can be 
placed on your way out into the marked collection 

boxes by the Exit door to the church foyer 
 

CLEANING:  in the church has to take place before 
and after mass. 

 

If you are unwell and have the following 

symptoms:  fever or Covid-19 symptoms, please 
get tested and stay at home 

 
Thank you for your cooperation with the 

restrictions and guidelines that are in place. 
 

Sunday Mass will continue online. 
 

Take care & stay safe 

Holy Saviour Parish acknowledges & respects the 
Wurundjeri, the traditional custodians of this land. 

THANKSGIVING ENVELOPES 
The new sets of Thanksgiving envelopes for the 
next 12 months is available in the church foyer. 

 
With limited attendees at the weekend 

masses, the parish needs help. 
 

If you are available to assist in delivering small 
boxes of Thanksgiving envelopes, please contact 

the Parish Office. 



PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 

Meets 1st Thursday of the month from after 
9.10am mass till 11.00am.  Plain knitting skills is 

all that is required. 
Next meeting is on Thursday 1st July 

If you or someone you know are facing one of 
life’s many challenges, having a shawl might 

make a positive difference.  
See Fr Julian or one of the team members to 

choose a shawl. 
Enquiries:  Maree 0402 043 164 

ROSTERS FOR 19/20 JUNE 2021 

 

READINGS:  Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time: 
Job 38.1-4, 8-11; 2 Cor 5.14-17; Mk 4.35-41 

CHECK IN TO MASS: 
6.00pm:  (N) M. Tjio 

(QR) L. Dent, Volunteer  Please 

10.00am:  (N) R. Lawrenson 

(QR) M. Osborne; A. Graham 

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF 

THE EUCHARIST: 
6.00pm:  L. Pinto 

10.00am:  A. Banfield 

LECTORS: 
6.00pm:  R. Quirk 

10.00am:  C. Cameron 

HALL CLEANING TEAM NO 1: 
*P. Flinn, K. Brazel, T. D’Souza, C. Grossek, 

J. Karantonis 

SACRISTANS: 
J. Langsord; B. Ludowyke 

PARISH BUS: 
J. Mejias 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

Unfortunately, due to lockdown we have not been able to come together for three weeks, thus I have not 
been able to bring you up to date on some changes. 
 

Over recent times, I have been in discussion with my doctors and the Archbishop, and it has been decided 
that I will be retiring from full time ministry as of the 11th of July 2021. 
 

I am aware that for some of you this will come as a big surprise and even a shock, but I believe this is the 
right decision for me at this time.  Not unlike Buckley, the time is right!!  This decision has not been an 
easy one for me to make nor accept, but my health and wellbeing must come first.  
 

Although this will take place in approximately a month, I had hope to inform you all personally at Mass.  As 
this has not been possible (due to the lockdown), the parish newsletter is the only means of letting you 
know at this stage.  I thank you for your understanding and hope that you will continue to pray for me in 
my next stage of life. 
 
Fr Julian 

The primary reason for evangelizing is the love of Jesus 
which we have received, the experience of salvation which 
urges us to ever greater love of him.  What kind of love 
would not feel the need to speak of the beloved, to point 
him out, to make him known? 

 

Pope Francis 

OVER 39ERS/SENIORS MONTHLY MASS & 
LUNCH 

SAVE THE DATE 

Please join us on Wednesday 14th July at 
12noon in the Church. 

If staying on after mass, Please bring your own 
lunch (Due to Covid, no shared lunch, sorry). 

Tea/coffee will be provided. 
 

ALL are welcome. 

Australian Catholic Bishops Conference 

National Attendance Count 2021 

The 2021 National Count of Attendance (Mass Count) 
took place over the first four weekends back in May at 

Holy Saviour Parish. 
(max numbers permitted at each mass = 124) 

Weekend 1/2 May 8/9 May 15/16 May 22/23 May 

Totals 

6pm, 71 

10am, 107 

6pm, 78 

10am, 99 

6pm, 91 

10am, 108 

6pm, 71 

10am, 112 

 

Attendance count for females & males on 15/16 May 

Females 

6pm, 52 

10am, 64 

 Males 

6pm, 39 

10am, 44 

 

0-17 yrs 18-29 yrs 30-49 yr 50-69 yrs 70 & over 

6pm, 5 

10am, 6 

6pm, - 
10am, 1 

6pm, 4 

10am, 7 

6pm, 25 

10am, 28 

6pm, 37 

10am, 70 

Attendance count for age groups on 22/23 May 

'Mindfulness & Meditation' (via ZOOM), 
Saturday 19 June 2021, 10am-3pm (AEST) 

When we are present to the 'now', centredness and relaxa-
tion become a natural part of life, and we know how to act 
from a heart of love.  This is a day of reflection in the prac-

tice of Mindfulness & Meditation, and we invite you to 
come prepared to be still and journey within. 

Facilitated by Paola Cheng.  Cost $50.  Book and pay via 
website.  www.heartoflife.melbourne or  

email:  info@heartoflife.melbourne  



FIRST READING:  Ezekiel 17.22-24 

 

A reading from the book of the prophet Ezekiel. 

 

Thus says the Lord God: 

I myself will take a sprig 

from the lo�y top of a cedar, 

I will set it out, 

I will break off a tender one 

from the topmost of its young twigs; 

I myself will plant it 

on a high and lo�y mountain. 

On the mountain height of Israel 

I will plant it. 

In order that it may produce boughs and bear fruit, 

and become a noble cedar. 

Under it every kind of bird will live, 

in the shade of its branches will nest 

winged creatures of every kind. 

All the trees of the field shall know 

that I am the Lord. 

I bring low the high tree, 

I make high the low tree, 

I dry up the green tree 

and make the dry tree flourish. 

I the Lord have spoken, 

I will accomplish it. 

 

The word of the Lord. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RESPONSORIAL PSALM: Ps 92.1-2, 12-13, 14-15 

 

R. Lord, it is good to give thanks to you. 

 

It is good to give thanks to the Lord, 

to sing praises to your name, O Most High, 

to declare your steadfast love in the morning, 

and your faithfulness by night. 

 

The righteous flourish like the palm tree, 

and grow like a cedar of Lebanon. 

They are planted in the house of the Lord; 

they flourish in the courts of our God. 

 

In old age they s+ll produce fruit; 

they are always green and full of sap, 

showing that the Lord is upright, 

he is my rock,  

and there is no unrighteousness in him. 

 

R. Lord, it is good to give thanks to you. 

 
 

SECOND READING:  2 Corinthians 5.6-10 

 

A reading from the second letter of Paul to the 
Corinthians. 
 
Brothers and sisters, 
we are always confident, 
even though we know that while we are at home 
in the body 
we are away from the Lord, 
for we walk by faith, not by sight. 
Yes, we do have confidence, 
and we would rather be away from the body 
and at home with the Lord. 
So whether we are at home or away, 
we make it our aim to please him.  
For all of us must appear 
before the judgment seat of Christ, 
so that each may receive recompense, 
for what has been done in the body, 
whether good or evil. 
 
The word of the Lord. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION 

 

Alleluia, Alleluia 
The seed is the word of God, Christ is the sower; 
all who come to him will live for ever. 
Alleluia. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

GOSPEL:  Mark 4.26-34 

 

The smallest seed becomes the greatest of all shrubs. 


